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The President’s Message
I would like to thank
Frankye Craig for her
very interesting program.

Also congratulations
to our very own Sgt. Jim

Halsey for receiving the Service Recog-
nition Award.

We have been offered a great oppor-
tunity to participate in Safe Street. This
is a program to help promote youth
services. On October 31st CVIC Hall
becomes a small town that creates a safe
place for about 2500 children to trick
or treat.

For years there has been a waiting list

for spaces. We have been offered a
space at no cost to us. We are able to
decorate our booth, and give out candy
to all the children attending. With no
cost for the booth we just need to
supply the candy, and Sheriff Ron
Pierini is willing to get us candy at cost.
With 2500 children it is estimated the
cost of candy will be $170. to $200.

Your board voted to take the booth,
and we hope that you would be willing
to help with the cost of the candy.
Anyone who would like to contribute
money, we will have a trick or treat bag
at the meeting in October. If you are
not able to come to the meeting and

would like to give, please send a check
to Ray Hoyt at P.O. Box 2242 Minden,
NV 89423-2242, and note that your gift
is for Safe Street.

We believe that this is a way to
contribute to our community and help
put our name out in the public and
what we are all about. Our booth will
say we are Footprinters and we support
law enforcement.

TO BIGGER AND BETTER
FOOTPRINTS.

Claudia

From the Secretary-Treasurer
Last month, I reported on our
downhill slide in attendance at
our monthly dinner meetings. I
am sorry to report that the
downward slide is continuing.

In September, we had another dismal turnout
of 40. The count that qualified for the Early
Bird drawing was only 28!!! The September
attendance was likely impacted by AVID
(Active Volunteers In Douglas) scheduling
their annual picnic on the same day as our
monthly meeting. Steps have been taken to
ensure that such a conflict does not reoccur in
the future.

It appears that we will lose 21 members due
to non-renewal of their dues. The grace period
expires on September 30th. This will take us
to 131 regular members; on June 30, 2006, we
were at our record high of 181. This loss of 50
members must be reversed if we are to stay a
healthy and vibrant organization.

In the past four months, we have run an
advertisement in two newsletter issues and on
the dues renewal form mailed out to all
members, about IFA merchandise available for
purchase by members. The items available
consist of a number of pins and decals. If any
members are interested in any of these items,
please contact me and I’ll order for you.

The next dinner will be at the Carson
Nugget on Oct 15th. If you plan on attending,
please call in your reservations by Oct. 8th.
This gets you into the drawing for the Early
Bird free dinner. It also makes it considerably
easier to gauge our count so the proper
guarantee can be provided to the restaurant.
Waiting until the last minute to call, or not
calling in at all, works a severe hardship on
the chapter. Your cooperation is appreciated.

Ray

Please call

 YES
or

NO
by 10/8

for
the 10/15
meeting!

Ray/Larna 267-4355 
Claudia/Chuck 267-5630
Charlene 267-4901 

Or send E-mail to:
lowesfolly@yahoo.com



From the 1st Vice President
Sue Ann Monteleone from the Nevada State
Museum will be our guest speaker at the
October 15th meeting at the Carson Nugget.
Sue Ann’s topic will be of Datsolalee, a

Washoe Native American known as one of the world’s
greatest basket weavers.

Datsolalee was born in the Carson Valley in 1835 and
lived and weaved and weaved and lived here locally until her
death in 1925 at the age of 90. I always find local history
fascinating, and Datsolalee’s story should be no exception.
And you may be shocked to learn just how valuable her
baskets are today. Yes, check your attics.

Please join us at the Carson Nuggett in October to
welcome Sue Ann and learn something of our area’s history.

I’ll see you there.

Tom

Hello from the 2nd Vice President
October’s Meeting will be at the Carson
Nugget on October 15, 2009.

The dinner price is $21. Please R.S.V.P.
early, and remember those raffle gifts.

Charlene

Vice Presidents’ Stuff

October
Birthdays

Alice Duvall 5

Doris Svensrud 6

Nadine Nowosad 7

John Coyle 10

Anna Hansen 11

Mike Biaggini 13

Robert Romer 18

Roy Stephenson 20

Bruce Folker 22

Mike Rhoades 23

Patricia Souza 28

Ray Hoyt 31

Happy
Birthday

Claudia Lowe & Pat Gray

Sheriff Ron Pierini
& Sergeant Jim Halsey

Guest speaker Frankye Craig
& President Claudia Lowe



MERCHANDISE AVAILABLE

Small IFA lapel pin (foot w/ I.F.A.) 3.50
Small 6-pt. star lapel pin 4.50
Small 5-pt star w/ foot in center 3.50
Service pins (5 yrs, 15 yrs, 20 yrs) 6.75
(Chapter furnishes 10 yr & 25 yr Pins)

Large circular lapel pin 6.75
Window decal 2.50
Yellow circular cloth patch, 3” 3.50

Anyone interested in any of these items,
contact Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt for

photos, how to order, etc.

Fred Hersey &
new member Bill Vining

Arlene & Jim Terborg

New member Bill Vining
& his wife Lorrie

Ann Hersey & Kathie Kasper

Ruth Rouse, Roger Dennis
& Bob Dutton

Sheriff Ron Pierini
& Paul Howard

Tom Mezzetta

Thanks to
Larry Gray

for providing
all of

this month’s
photos.
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Claudia Lowe 267-5630
1st Vice President Tom Mezzetta 267-3261
2nd Vice President Charlene Spinner 267-4901
Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sergeant-at-Arms Betty Miller 782-7935
Immediate Past President Larry Gray 783-9759
Grand Director Ray Hoyt 267-4355
3 Year Director Ron Pierini 782-9903
2 Year Director Phil Kasper 267-5385
1 Year Director Jim Terborg 783-9123

BOARD APPOINTMENTS

Newsletter Editor Suzi Pippin 265-7967
Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org
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